Martin Township Board Meeting Minutes
February 14, 2024
Meeting called to order 6:30 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance


Roll Call- Leep, Schipper, Sipple, Wharton, Tiemeyer 
Approval of minutes for the January 10, 2024 Township Meeting: Schipper motioned and Tiemeyer supported with corrections
At 6:35 pm opened Board Meeting

Welcome Guests:
Public Comment – None
Gale Dugan – Gave report of meetings he has attended  
Department Reports:


Ambulance – 
Transition with Brenda is going well. Recently did evaluation with employees and will be giving 2-3% wage increase.  Also will be giving time and half pay on holidays. No OT for part time employees. Board voted to put meeting minutes on their website. There will be no longer truck running out of Martin and will not be needing to rent apartment. They will be based out of Wayland and Dorr. Will be purchasing new truck in 2025 for $17,617.71. 

Fire – Chief Knight gave update on fire department. There is an issue with WAEMS wanting to limit number of responders responding to medical emergencies. Discussion regarding pros and cons ensued.  Ed Westendorp has fixed trucks that had issues. 

Library – Will be having a re-election of officers. They have been working on the budget. Boniface came and cleaned humidifier. Question regarding payroll taxes brought up. Will look into issue

Cemetery – Trees have been removed from South Cemetery. Schipper motioned and Tiemeyer supported the advertisement of sealed bids for driveway to South cemetery. Ads have been placed in Allegan County News and Shoppers guide. 

Memorial Park – They will be starting to work on once decent weather comes around

Planning Commission – Meeting to be held March 5, 2024. Going to revisit solar ordinance 
Roads – There have been complaints of road damage on 124th Ave.  Discussed pulling in shoulders on gravel roads. Received estimate for paving roads. Schipper motioned and Tiemeyer supported paving end of pavement to 7th street. Work order requested. 
New Business:
Discussion regarding WAEMS use of apartment. WAEMS no longer in use of it. Board approved to withdraw invoice sent to them earlier this year. 

Chief Knight wanted to discuss police requesting to place spare car in our lots. Board approved to have police car in library lot. 

Board approved 1 application of dust control to be applied. Work order has been signed.

Board received 1 sealed bid for purchase of cement blocks. $41 per block.  Schipper motioned and Tiemeyer supported for Ryan Tucker from 4L Farms to purchase cement blocks. He was called and informed of this and will come pick up at his convenience. 
Board approved mold inspection test for library. Motion to purchase humidifier made by Schipper and Sipple supported. 
Library requesting duct cleaning, Approved by the board. 

Discussion regarding new clerk printer that is QVF certified. Approved by Board to be paid out of Election supplies or capital outlay.

Early voting for the February 27, 2024 Presidential Election starts February 17, 2024

Old Business:


Approve payment of bills- Schipper motioned and Tiemeyer supported
Budget – Discussion regarding transferring funds to pay for invoice. Tiemeyer motioned and Schipper approved that the funds were to be paid out of library capital outlay. 
Treasurer's Report- Print out given
Board Reports:


Supervisor – Glenn – Continues working with Lori at PCI regarding compliances
Clerk – Jennifer – We now have May 7, 2024 election for Plainwell School bond of $42,405,000.00

Treasurer – Sue – Wondered what election wages were. Advised $15 per hour

Trustee – Jack – None

Trustee – John - None
Motion to adjourn at 8:20 pm by Sipple and supported by Schipper
Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer Wharton

Township Clerk


